

Summary of AB 175 (as amended):


AB 175-   The City of Racine has a Brownfield directly on the lakefront is valuable for development.  The City had created a TIF in the area (Racine #2).  Part of the project was successful, while the other part failed due to lack of investment.  Racine #2 is set to expire next year.  Under AB 175, the period during which DOR may authorize tax increments for this TID is extended up to 37 years after creation of the TID (2020), and the period for incurring costs on the project is extended through 2015.  To clarify, Racine # 2 could spend money on the TIF for 5 more years (2015) and could collect revenues for 10 more years (2020).





Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 175 – Does two very specific things it sets the TIF district at 37 years (32 years for expenditures and an additional 5 years for collection) and is specific to Racine’s TIF district #2. 





Fiscal Effect:





The Fiscal Estimate from DOR lists the cost as indeterminate.  DOR estimates for the 2008-09 property tax year, the incremental value for Racine TIF #2 was about $48.5 million, which generated a tax increment of about $1.11 million. Future years’ tax incremental value will depend how the value of taxable property in the district changes over time.  Future years’ tax increments will depend on both value growth and how the tax rates of the city, county, school district, and technical college district change over time.  Given the existing tax increment in Racine TIF # 2 however, the bill is expected to generate a minimum of $1.1 million of tax increment annually for up to ten additional years.





Supporters Message:


Allowing more time on this TIF will help Racine continue to develop their lakefront area which has proven to be an asset to the city’s tourism and business economy.


New businesses might create jobs, which Racine needs.





Opponents Message:


This project has already had ample time as a TIF district. It’s time for Racine taxpayers to have the benefit of these properties returning to the tax rolls. 


Nothing in the bill would prevent Racine from using the extra increment on any of their other TIDs.





Key Supporters:


Rep. Cory Mason, John Antaramian, Senator John Lehman, Senator Jeff Plale, Alliance of Cities, League of Municipalities, City of Racine. 





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB175, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On October 22, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Urban & Local Affairs recommended passage of AB175, as amended, on a vote of 5-3. [Dems (except Ziegelbauer) & Spanbauer voted Aye.  LeMahieu, Gottlieb, Ziegelbauer voted No.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Jeff Grothman; Office of Rep. Dan LeMahieu (6-9175)
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